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FROM THE TAS FACULITY 
 

Students in TAS subjects have been involved in a variety of exciting and challenging activities during this 

term. These include: 

 

T5 CHEF FOR A DAY 
Julie Xiao and Madison Alman represented the school at the Stage 5 Chef For A Day which was held at TRHS 

last week. The girls planned and presented a two course meal in a 2 hour time frame. Their menu consisted 

of a tasty home- made marinade for chicken and noodle stir fry and a delicious chocolate ganache tart with 

a meringue topping. The competition was judged by chef Joshua Cowley from Finn’s at Kingscliff and he was 

very impressed with the calibre and work practices of all the teams, even saying he would be happy to have 

any of the participating students work with him at his kitchen. 

 

T5 STEM GALA DAY 
BPHS students have been busy designing and testing their CO2 cars, Bridges and Bottle rockets for the T5 

STEM Gala day on Friday 1st September 2017. 

 

STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics) concepts are included in many TAS subjects and 

students have employed these skills in designing, manufacturing, calculating distances, weight bearing 

strategies and ratios to produce the best quality products to enter the competition. Mr Ian Williams has been 

working at lunchtimes and after school with the teams to perfect their entries. Good luck to the 6 teams who 

are participating in the competition next week. 

 

VERSACE EXCURSION 
Year 10 Food Technology and year 11 and 12 Hospitality students visited Palazzo Versace for an Industry 

Tour and High Tea. The students enjoyed the tour and were given an interesting insight into working in a 

large 5 star hotel. After the tour students enjoyed High Tea in Vanitas restaurant which overlooked the 

spectacular pool area. The HR staff who conducted the tour congratulated the students on their personal 

presentation and excellent behaviour.  

 

Mrs Jenny Clancy, Head Teacher 

http://www.banorapnt-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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COMPUTER PROGRAMMING @ BPHS 
Each year students studying Information Software and Technology experience a broad range of technology 

based learning opportunities including the study of artificial intelligence, robotics, digital media, the 

internet, website design and for a whole term they study software development and programming.  

 

Our current Year 9 students have been learning to design and write code using an industry standard 

programing language to produce working computer programs. They learn real world industry standard 

transferable skills. 

 

For many students this is 

their first encounter with 

p r o g r a m m i n g .  A n y 

n e r v o u s n e s s  o r 

trepidation quickly shifts 

to confidence as they 

start to create simple 

programs and build upon 

their learned knowledge.  

 

Students learn to create 

programs that interact 

with the user, make 

decisions and perform 

calculations to solve 

problems.  

 

Before the end of the 

t e r m ,  s t u d e n t s 

demonstrate their coding 

ability by completing their 

own assignment based 

on a traditional guessing 

game. 

 

 

 

 

Participating students find the programming 

activities to be extremely enjoyable activities as 

it boosts their confidence and ability every time 

their programs work! 
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YEAR 10 JAPANESE AND FOOD TECHNOLOGY TEPPANYAKI EXCURSION 
Year 10 Japanese and Food Technology students recently went to Robina Town Centre for a combined 

excursion. We were taken through “The Kitchens” area which was opened recently and informed about the 

various facets of its creation and development. After that students went to Daiso, a Japanese shop where 

you can purchase an enormous variety of amazing and quirky items. Some of the most unusual, but useful 

were socks for chairs to stop them scratching the floor, different sized containers in a variety of shapes to 

use them as obentou boxes, face masks and more! 

 

Everyone’s favourite part of the day was definitely lunch! We ate at Saiko Teppanyaki restaurant. Teppanyaki 

style restaurants are the food is cooked on hot plates in front of the customers and the chefs perform a show 

while cooking. The food was delicious! And, just for fun at the end, the chef made everyone try to catch some 

food in their mouths when he tossed it to them from his giant spatula. Mrs Naughton caught hers!  

Thank you, Ms Hargreaves and Mrs Naughton  
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FROM THE HSIE FACULTY 
 

YEAR 7 SUPERNOVA—IMAGES OF GREATNESS CELEBRATION 
On Monday 31st July 2017, the Year 7 'Supernova' class kicked Education Week off with their Images of 

Greatness celebration night. The night was the culmination of 20 weeks of research and preparation 

designed to showcase the talents and knowledge of our selective year 7 class. 

 

In this project, the students researched an eminent individual and developed oral and visual 

representations that captured the essence of their achievements. Students dressed as their chosen 

personality and constructed displays that visually communicated why they were considered great. After 

enjoying a sausage sizzle, parents, grandparents and friends were dazzled by the on stage performances 

by Frances Carolan, Maxim Chipizubov, Alice Knight, Scarlett Bisgrove and Taja Wagemaker. Guests then 

wandered around the displays and interacted with all the different personalities.  

 

Walt Disney, John Lennon, Nelson Mandela, Richard Branson and Joan of Arc were all present and willing 

to share their experiences with those in attendance, whilst Turia Pitt and Jane McGrath both told how they 

battled significant injuries and illnesses. All the displays were outstanding and highly engaging. 

 

A big thanks to all the students, parents and behind the scenes workers who made the night the great 

success that it was.  

 

Mrs Kim Clurey, Supernova Teacher 

Imogene Pain as Clara Barton Coen Pridham as Thomas Edison 

Issak Craig representing three of his family members who have served in 

the defence force 
Shaelyn Holland as Jane McGrath 
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Back row – Will Saunders, Brody Lacrosse, Issak Craig, Zach Churcher, Maxim Chipizubov, Daniel Gulliver & Riley Russell 

Third row – Liam Hanna, Levi Smith, Coen Pridham, Logan Monahan, Archie Hyatt, Shaelyn Holland, Jayme Landon, & Maddison Oakley.  

Second row – Ally Collier, Jorja Brewer, Danielle Herangi, Imogene Pain, Ella Beck & Alice Knight.  

Front row – Summah Glen, Scarlett Bisgrove, Yasmine Router, Taja Wagemaker, Amelia Fieck-Johnson, Emma Sheaff & Frances Carolan. 

YEAR 7 SUPERNOVA—IMAGES OF GREATNESS CELEBRATION Con’t 

YEAR 9 EKKA EXCURSION 
On the 15th of August 2017, 41 Year 9 students travelled to the EKKA at Brisbane. While there the students 

got to experience many aspects of rural communities, which complimented the work on ‘Sustainable Biomes’, 

which they will be completing in class. This included spending time in the animal nursery, watching the animal 

judging, checking out the horticultural displays and taste testing many different types of foods. This was a 

great day and the 

students should be 

congratulated on their 

m a t u r i t y  a n d 

cooperation while on 

the excursion.  

 

Mrs Kim Clurey,  

HSIE Teacher 
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GRIFFITH UNIVERSITY BUSINESS PROGRAM 

Massive congratulations to the following Year 12 students who have successfully completed the Griffith 

University Business Program. These students have attended 3 workshops and seminars in Terms 1, 2 and 3 

in 2017, and completed all assessments for the course. 

 

On Friday 18th August 2017, these students graduated with excellent results and will be offered a 

guaranteed entry into a Bachelor of Business (strand of their choice) in 2018. 

 

Congratulations to: 

 Maha Bala – High Distinction 

 Natasha Collis – Credit 

 Brooklyn Crawford – Credit 

 Coreen North – Credit 

 Rebecca Spencer – Distinction 

 Jasmin Stott – Credit 

 Brooke Thomson - Distinction 

FROM THE CAREERS OFFICER 

SCHOOL-BASED TRAINEESHIP 
Joshua Carpenter, Kyle Mayne and Keam Clothier in 

Year 10 have kick-started their career with securing 

School-Based Traineeship through our local McDonalds 

stores at Chinderah, Banora Point and South Tweed. 

This is a very exciting opportunity for these boys and we 

wish them every success. Well done. 
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GRIFFITH UNIVERSITY– ENGINEERING 
Congratulations to Thomas Barnett, Isaac Zheng, Charles Bratt and Joshua Dillon in Year 11 who have 

been successful in their application for the “Taste of Engineering” program run through Griffith University. 

These 4 students are required to attend 2 experience days throughout Year 11, the first of which was on 

the 23rd August 2017. Successful completion of these days will see them invited to attend the Year 12 

program with the opportunity of gaining entry into an Engineering degree at the completion of their HSC. 

  

The first day’s activity was: Balsa Bridge Design. Students worked in groups to construct a bridge over a 

given span from balsa wood and glue. Instruction was given on design, and students tested their bridge to 

determine how much weight it can carry. They were also given a presentation on their procedures, 

challenges and decisions made about the design. It certainly sounds like a great day. Congratulations! 

GRIFFITH UNIVERSITY YEAR 12 EXERCISE SCIENCE CONFERENCE 

As part of the Go Health Go Griffith Program at Griffith University students have been working hard on their 

exercise science poster and presented these in front of 200 students and academic staff on Wednesday 

2nd August 2017. They all did a fabulous job and were very impressive. These students will sit one more 

exam before they find out if they have been accepted into 1 of 9 health degrees. 

 

 Natasha Collis and Anna Fairleigh “Health Priorities in Australia – CardioVascular Disease” 

 Rachel Presser and Nathan Glen “Social Justice Principles ATSI – CardioVascular Disease” 

 Shelby Boughton, Mekala Knight & Jasmine Blackman “ Social Justice Principles – CardioVascular 

Disease” 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

LEARNING MANGEMENT AND BUSINESS REFORM—LMBR  
Throughout late term 2 and term 3, our School Administration Team have been preparing our school to 

implement the Learning Management and Business Reform platform, LMBR. Our GO LIVE date is Monday 

4th September 2017. Subsequently, all payments will be temporarily suspended, Friday 25th August 2017 

until further notice. This includes credit card payments, POP, cash and cheque payments. 

I thank you for your patience and understanding during this transition period. 

 

SCHOOL PLANNING ACTIVITIES  
We have started our planning procedures as we develop the new school plan for 2018–2020. This 

afternoon, teaching staff will participate in an Extended Staff Meeting (utilising the Staff Development Day 

time usually allocated to days after students finish school for the year) to participate in planning sessions. 

The P&C will be consulted during our planning process along with consultation with students. One of the 

ways in which you can ensure you have input into our new  school is to participate in the Tell Them From Me 

Survey and attend P&C meetings. If you have concerns, please feel to to contact me on 07 5513 1960. 

 

TELL THEM FROM ME 
Our school has started the Tell Them From Me 

student, parent and teacher surveys for 

semester 2 2017. An email and hardcopy of 

the student consent form has been sent 

home. Students will be supported to complete 

the survey unless the school receives the 

request form to withdraw the student. An 

email has been sent to all parents with the link 

https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/3k6db 

seeking your feedback to assist us to improve 

Banora Point High School and student success. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS BRANDON 
Brandon Stockwell, Year 11, travelled to Bathurst last week 

to compete in the NSW Combined High School State Tennis 

Championships.  Brandon was selected in the North Coast 

Team. The North Coast Team made it to the finals, bringing 

home a silver medal.  This was the first time the North 

Coast Team had made it to the finals since the 1970's. 

Brandon was also awarded a special Merit Award for his 

excellent individual tennis results in the Championships.  

 

Christopher Randle 

Principal 

https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/3k6db
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FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL, YEARS 10-12 

The completion of HSC studies for our year 12 students is fast approaching. As you are aware the Trial 

Exams have concluded and students are now back in class studying. 

 

How students approach their study in the weeks leading up to the HSC examinations, beginning on the 16th 

of October, can make a big impact on their performance. It is vital that students are still attending all of their 

classes. In most classes the required course content is still being completed, while in others essential 

revision is being undertaken. The expert guidance provided by teachers and the collaboration between 

students studying the same course is a valuable examination revision resource that must be utilised by all 

students. 

 

A reminder of the leave pass conditions for year 12 students. Students who have a leave pass can arrive late 

to class if they do not have a period 1 class. They are to arrive to class 15 minutes before period 2 and sign 

in at the office. If students do not have a period 5 class, students can leave school at the start of lunch 

signing out at the office. On Mondays, students are permitted to sign out at the beginning of period 4 if they 

do not have a period 4 or 5 class. 

 

Students who have a study period must be using it effectively by completing course work or revision in the 

library. Students are not permitted to leave the school in a study period unless the leave meets the leave 

pass conditions or permission is obtained from the Acting Deputy Principal. 

 

Lastly a reminder of a valuable HSC resource for both parent/carer and student. It is called the HSC 

Preparation Booklet. It is located on the Banora Point High School Website: 

 

http://www.banorapnt-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/years/year-12 

 

The booklet contains important dates, scaffolds for planning revision and revision tips for both parents/

carers. 

 

Lachlan Klose 

Acting Deputy Principal 

Needing Assignment Help? 
 

The Learning Hub is open for Assignment and Study 

help during the following times:  

 

Tuesday   7.50am – 8.30am 

Wednesday Sport time 1.00pm – 2.30pm 

Thursday  2.30pm-3.00pm  

Friday   Lunch  

 
Learning and Support Teacher  

http://www.banorapnt-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/years/year-12
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://onlinereportwritingservices.files.wordpress.com/2013/12/cropped-assignment-logo.png&imgrefurl=http://shuttlejutters.tk/vuje/where-to-find-help-for-my-writing-assignment-1296.php&docid=AHJJNE1s2K7dhM&tbnid=NB0n5P
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SCHOOL & COMMUNITY NEWS 
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SCHOOL & COMMUNITY NEWS 
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SCHOOL & COMMUNITY NEWS 
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SCHOOL & COMMUNITY NEWS 

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK SCHOOL & COMMUNITY NEWS 
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Please note—the canteen has limited hot 

food items available at recess and lunch.  To 

avoid missing out please place a lunch order 

before school. 


